Rick Scott

GOVERNOR
March 20, 2018
Sheriff Scott Israel Superintendent Robert Runcie
Broward County Sheriff's Office Broward County Schools
2601 West Broward Boulevard 600 Southeast Third Avenue
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33312 Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33301

Dear Sheriff Israel and Superintendent Runcie:

Following the loss of seventeen innocent lives at Marjory Stoneman Douglas High
School, our state has been focused on making our schools safer and doing everything possible
to prevent a tragedy like this from ever happening again. Every student in Florida deserves to
know that their school is safe, and every parent deserves to know that their children are being
protected. The law that I signed this month includes expedited timetables for the hardening of
Florida schools, and state officials will be providing our local school boards and law
enforcement agencies the guidance and information they need to do this.

Today, my office heard from parents of students at Marjory Stoneman Douglas High
School, including parents who lost their children during the February attack. They are still
concerned about student safety at the school. Recent events at the school have demonstrated the
need for additional security measures to be implemented.

It is imperative that the proper steps are immediately taken at all schools, including
Marjory Stoneman Douglas to keep students and staff safe. Parents, students and teachers have
recently endured one of the worst tragedies in Florida history. They must be assured that every
necessary step is being taken to increase safety and ensure no unauthorized people are allowed
on campus.

Today, I am requesting that immediate action be taken to require an armed law
enforcement officer to secure every point of entry at Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School
while students are on campus. To help with this goal, the state is willing to provide assistance
from the Florida Highway Patrol, until a more permanent safety plan can be put into place.
Please let my office know what is needed from FHP by the end of the week. Also, Broward
County Schools and the Broward County Sheriff’s Office should inform the Florida Department
of Education when this request is complete and what other steps are being taken to keep
students safe on campus.

We must work together to ensure that no family will have to endure the loss of a child
because of a school shooting in Florida.
Sincerely,

Rick Scott
Governor
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